
 

We are ending 2021 on a high note. God is worthy of praise, and we want to 
encourage you with what is happening in Las Vegas!  
Feel free to pass this letter on to anyone who might be interested in hearing about 
God’s work in Sin City. 

 

If you are reading this, I truly can’t thank you enough for financially supporting us, 
for praying regularly for our family and our church and for your faithfulness to 
follow and be concerned with what is happening. 
If you want to hear more stories, we would love to come and share, talk on the 
phone or correspond. We believe God has big plans for the people in Vegas. We 
want you to be involved! 
My number is 702-287-9927 and email is matt@eastvalley-biblechurch.com 
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Since we have been back in our home after the house fire, we have been building 
relationships with our neighbors. One of the ways we did this was handing out 
homemade apple butter.  



We have been having kids and parents at our house consistently. The opportunities 
to talk about Jesus, the church and salvation are happening. We are praying for 
these people to trust Jesus in an area that is predominantly another religion. 

 

This past month we had a new lady start attending. The second Sunday she came, 
she had a gospel conversation and trusted Jesus to be her savior. We are following 
up with her as we encourage her new walk with Jesus. 
She and others, are the reason we are church planting. 

 

2022 is going to be full of exciting goals. 
One goal is for East Valley Bible Church to split. Yes, you heard it right. We are 
excited as one of our leadership families, Bradley and Annie Balfour are going to 
split off and start another church in the southwest part of Vegas. Your investment 
into East Valley and our family has now doubled in impact. 

 

’22 has the goal of finding a bigger and more efficient space. We love the strip mall 
location we are in, but we are running out of room. We have more families and less 



space. Our biggest drawback is going to be money and people who will do the work 
to prepare a space for us. Pray for us as we hope to take this next step. 

 

In 2022 we are shooting to start life groups around the city. The sheer size of Vegas 
makes it easy for people to be isolated. We want to bridge the gap for people to 
connect with each other and grow more effectively. 

 

We are praying that 2022 will be the year to appoint local leaders into our structure. 
I am praying for men who have a passion for the unchurched and a love for our 
people. There are people who I am investing into and I am praying for wisdom of 
when and how. 

 

 


